ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
11 November 2019
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Gibbs, Widd, Wright and Yeo.   
Ward Councillors Beaumont and Greenwood. 

Apologies were submitted from Councillor Sleight
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
There were 6 members of the public present.  

The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

Public Questions

A resident asked for clarification on a planning matter.  A resident asked for improved signage as the existing white finger post sign directing to Etton from the B1248 was very difficult to see in the dark.  A resident asked that the plaque at the War Memorial be updated to reflect all Etton residents who service in the forces during World War 2.
80/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
81/19 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes on the meeting held on the 9th September should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
82/19 MAIN STREET HOUSING DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL – This item was deferred to a future date.  
83/19 WARD COUNCILLOR UPATE – Councillors Beaumont and Greenwood advised that they continued to speak to officers regarding the hazard on the B1248, but the officers remained of the view that there were no further works that could be undertaken at the junction.   Cllr Holmes advised that residents would be encouraged to record near misses and collisions on a form on the Council’s website.  It was reported that the slip road into Etton had been resurfaced, and the meeting discussed the issue of people parking up on the slip road.  ERYC officers had advised that further warnings or double yellow lines could not be installed, as this behaviour was considered as driver error and not controllable by additional measures. 
84/19 CLERK UPDATE – ERYC had concluded its consultation on installing three new bus stops in the village.  There had been objections to a new stop by the Light Dragoon, but no comments on Main Street outside the Village Hall or opposite 110 Main Street.  Confirmation of next steps would shortly be put into writing to the Parish Council.  
85/19 COUNCILLOR UPDATES – The Parish Council discussed the closure of the Light Dragoon and agreed to write the brewery underlining the importance of the pub to local village life.  Councillor Armstrong asked when the recycling bins in the Light Dragoon Car Park would be removed, now that the recycling credit scheme had come to an end.  
86/19 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

a) CHCP, Offering free defibrillator training 

b) Humberside Police, Newsletter.

c) Humberside Police, Information on Community Speedwatch Scheme 

d) ERYC, Jetting of drains on Cherry Burton Road completed

e) ERYC, 5 year review of polling station locations.  

f) ERYC, Review of Town and Parish Council Allowances 

g) ERYC, Approval of Planning - Snilsworth Cottage, 93 Main Street, Etton

h) ERYC, Unable to place signs/double yellows on the B1248 Etton slip road to prevent parking. 

i) ERYC, Approval of Planning for Erection of boundary wall, St Marys Lodge Main Street Etton 

j) ERYC, Inviting topics for Scrutiny Committee

k) Bruno Peake, 75 Year VE Day Celebration – 8 May 2020

l) Approval of Planning for Variation of Conditions, High Farm 113 Main Street Etton 

m) ERYC, Positive Activities Grant

n) ERYC, Cabinet Newsletter
87/19 VILLAGE POND PROJECT– Councillor Gibbs advised that a pre-bid application had been submitted to the Heritage Lottery Fund for replacing the willow trees, planting flora, removing silt and installation of information boards and habitat areas at the pond.  The bid had received positive feedback, with advice that the successful bids had to demonstrate community engagement, a significant heritage angle and the ability to deliver the project, usually through the appointment of a project manager.  A meeting had been held to discuss the next steps, which would include a further leaflet drop to the village with drawings of the proposed scheme, which would be prepared by Councillor Stott, and wider promotion.  Following this, a much more detailed application form would be submitted.  It was also proposed to dig a test pit near to the pond to help determine the geology of the area and so judge the appropriate depth of silt removal.  


Resolved – i) that thanks be given to the project group for its work to date ii) that the Parish Council endorse the project plan and approve funding for a test pit and similar activities to enable the project.
88/19 FLOOD RISK - Councillor Wright reported that residents had asked whether enough was being done to clear and maintain ditches and dykes at the West of the village, in order to channel rainfall and prevent water running down the road and into the village.  The Chair advised that the Council had previously written to landowners but with little effect.  


Resolved –that the Parish Council would write again to land owners.   
89/19 INFORMING RESIDENTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS - Councillor Yeo commented that many residents were unware of the planning applications submitted in the village because of the change in approach by East Riding of Yorkshire Council on advertising applications.  ERYC used to write to all neighbours, but now just posted a single public notice, which could be easily missed.  

Resolved –i) that Councillor Yeo and a community volunteer would receive a copy of all planning applications and promote as considered necessary ii) that all planning applications would be advertised on Facebook and that a newsletter article would invite residents to join a mailing list to receive applications. 

90/19 VILLAGE CHRISTMAS TREE – Resolved – That Councillor Holmes should purchase a village Christmas Tree and seek support from Councillors and residents to collect and install.  
91/19 NEWSLETTER DELIVER ROUTES – Resolved – That the updated newsletter distribution plan proposed by Councillor Holmes should be adopted.  

92/19 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Description 

	Alan Bravey, Salary November £53.96

	Alan Bravey,  Reimbursement of Defibrillator pads £74.28

	HMRC,  PAYE November£35.60

	HMRC, PAYE December £35.60

	Alan Bravey,  Salary December £53.96

	Etton Village Hall,  Room Hire 2019/20 £99

	Cartridge Save, Printer Ink – £125.18


93/19
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS - The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 13th January 2019 at 7:30 pm.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
385

